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MINUTES
Thursday, October 6, 2022
7:30 PM

Members present:				
Anita Brown, Chairwoman
Kathleen DiTullio, Vice Chairwoman			 
Roberta Anderson
Jim Mandella
Liz Yoho 
Kathy Hull

Absent:
Rich Kalinka

Ex Officio members present:
Selectman Khris Hall
Tomas Kavaliauskas (arrived at 8:04 pm)

Ex Officio members absent:
Cory Neumann

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 pm by Ms. Brown followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Correspondence and Announcements
No correspondence nor announcements.
Approval of Minutes from September meeting 

Mr. Mandella moved to approve the minutes of September 6, 2022, seconded by Ms. DiTullio and passed 5-0-1.
Aye: Brown, DiTullio, Mandella, Hull, Yoho
Abstain: Anderson
New Business
Share and generate ideas for a prospective survey

Ms. Brown read survey questions that the Town of Roxbury used for their housing survey. 

Please select the option that best represents your current housing situation in Roxbury.  Please select the option that best represents who you live with. 

Ms. Brown suggested this could be a template for New Fairfield’s survey and perhaps a couple of members of this committee could drill down and bring back different wording or questions.
Are any of the following statements TRUE about your housing situation. If you are currently renting, why have you chosen to do so? 

Ms. Yoho said that would help assess the needs of the housing.

If you own a home, did you know that the town's zoning regulations allow you to convert existing space in your home into an apartment you could rent?  (Note: these are called "accessory apartments" and you can also construct an accessory dwelling in a separate backyard structure or in your garage/barn.)

Ms. DiTullio said this would be a good spot to ask if the person went through the permitting process – “how did you find the ease of the permitting process” and an option to answer could be I did not get a permit.

If you already have an "accessory apartment" on your property or in your home that you rent, which of the following are true:
Allowing attached housing units could create "downsizing" and lower maintenance housing options. 

Ms. Yoho said this question could be seen as this is what this committee wants to do. Ms. Brown said the answers could be more open ended. Ms. Yoho suggested definitions of terms could be part of this survey.

Would you support changes to the town's zoning regulations that would allow up to four (4) attached homes in certain areas on parcels that can meet well, septic, and setback requirements?

Ms. Brown said the committee wants to hear what people want and should educate people without alarming them. 

Have you experienced challenges to finding the type of housing you would like to have in Roxbury?
IF YES, what challenges have you experienced? (check all that apply)

Ms. Hull said she would like to see senior housing issues addressed as a survey item – how many people might take advantage of a senior housing opportunity.

Do you anticipate that at some point, you or your parents or children might have to move out of Roxbury to find the housing you/they need?

Ms. Anderson said this question could be a loaded question. Ms. Yoho asked how it could be loaded and Ms. Anderson felt it was putting people on the spot. Ms. Yoho said if people are frustrated because they don’t see options then it is fine for them to get their dander up and come tell the committee.

Have your family members or friends experienced challenges to finding suitable housing in Roxbury? If yes, what challenges have your family members or friends experienced? What housing options do you think the Town of Roxbury needs more of? 

Ms. Yoho said this would get the temperature of the residents and determine their tolerance and acceptance.
Do you think the cost of housing in Roxbury affects the town's ability to attract/retain younger people or young families? Do you think the cost of housing in Roxbury affects the town's ability to recruit fire/ambulance volunteers and other municipal volunteers?

Ms. Yoho felt this question helps raise the awareness for people.

Do you think the cost of housing in Roxbury affects the town's ability to keep seniors (65 yrs and older) in town?

Mr. Mandella felt this may not be the right question because it may not be the housing that makes it unaffordable rather medical costs, property taxes and other costs of living, for instance. Ms. Hull said the house always needs repairs as well. 

Mr. Kavaliauskas arrived at 8:04 pm.

Do you think the cost of housing in Roxbury affects the ability of people who work in town to live here?

Mr. Mandella said this question could be followed up with if you live in Town do you work in Town.

How long have you lived in Roxbury? How old are you?

Do you live in Roxbury full-time or part-time?

Ms. Brown said everyone could take a look at the survey after the meeting to see if there could be more questions or rephrasing of these questions. 

Ms. Hall said the Committee should discuss how to distribute the survey budgetarily. She said there are about 5,000 households in New Fairfield to mail to. She said the committee should put a budget together soon as while there is a surplus right now, that will be used quickly on other needs in Town.

Ms. Brown said one Town held community conversations before doing the survey. One was sponsored by the local churches and the other was cosponsored by both political parties.

Ms. DiTullio said EDC did a hybrid with a QR code at events, social media and the newspaper and got good results. Ms. Yoho asked what the purpose of the survey was - educational or information about the needs. She said the community forums could do the educational piece and the survey would show the needs of the community.

Mr. Mandella said the survey should go to renters and homeowners.

Ms. Hill said some interest needs to be created before the survey goes out. Ms. Hall suggested social media posts and using the Towns website.

Ms. Brown said the community conversation and survey needs funding. She had spoken to the Director of Litchfield Housing, Jocelyn Ayers, who might be a potential consultant for this work. She had suggested $6,000 as a budget for a consultant.

Review draft of Zoning Letter

Mr. Kavaliauskas said John Moran who is the chairman of Zoning said he looks forward to getting any information from this committee.  The committee could help get information for regulations for housing purposes. He is still not sure of the timeline as the Zoning Commission is still interviewing consultants. He thought he would be able to get a timeline by the next meeting.

Ms. Brown said the draft letter she would like to send to Zoning formalizes the Housing Committees desire to participate in the Zoning regulation rewrite. She asked about the timing of the Plan of Conservation and Development and Ms. Hall said the Planning Commission had hired a consultant and would wait to start their process at the beginning of next year.

New Fairfield’s Housing Scorecard (cthousingopportunity.org)

Ms. Brown said the scorecard is a place to start and shows the more specific expectations the State has for a plan.

Discuss feasibility of inventorying existing town and state owned properties

Mr. Mandella said he might be able to pull this information from the Zoning maps. He also said the Town should not put much stock in the states 1.5% number as they only count projects they have funded.

Old Business

2022-23 Budget: Discuss potential needs for 2023 costs

Ms. Brown said this is for July 1st and the other request is for the community conversation and survey which is immediate. Ms. Hall said the budget request would be due in December and then the Board of Selectmen will review in January-February time frame.

Reports from Working Subcommittees i. Communication ii. ADU’s iii.. Liaisons: Zoning and Planning: Further Feedback on coordinating Ad hoc HOC findings/work with upcoming Planning and Zoning revisions
Reports from Working Subcommittees  
i. Communication: 

Nothing new to report. 

ii. ADU’s
Ms. Brown said she attended a webinar which included the Trumbull Town Planner, a Long Island Planner, and a Mayor from a Town in New Jersey discussing ADUs and how they zoned their communities to work for the people. She said one down side to ADUs is they can make property taxes increase.

iii. Liaisons: Zoning and Planning: Further Feedback on coordinating Ad hoc HOC findings/work with upcoming Planning and Zoning revisions  
Ms. Yoho asked if the letter to be sent to Zoning could also be forwarded to Planning and Ms. Brown said she would like Mr. Neumann to make the connection to Planning. Ms. Anderson said she would speak to him.

Board Comments  
There were no comments.

Public Comments 

There were none.

Adjournment

Mr. Mandella moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:59 pm, seconded by Ms. Anderson and passed unanimously.

Minutes recorded by:
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